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Welcome to our club 
Newsletter This is the first 

edition 

The aim of the newsletters: 

Produced By  
Michael Ferguson 
Publicity & Communications Officer 
mikefergie01@gmail.com 

 

The committee would like to use these newsletters to communicate with all 

its members. We feel that delivering as much up to date information is vital 

to keeping the club moving forward. 

We aim to have updates from the ladies and men’s captains.  

Your club secretary will share information on all upcoming events.  

 

Your Committee will give reports from committee meetings and ask for 

feedback from all players and members of the club. 

 

Your committee will give reports of events and fixtures that have happened 

over the season. 

If you want to see any relevant club activity in the newsletter please let us 

know for future editions.  Email: mikefergie01@gmail.com 

“This is your newsletter This is your club”                           Hope you enjoy! 
 



Sefton Cup: 7th – 13th 
August 2022  

Congratulation Kevin Gibbins who 
is Sefton Cup Champion 2022. 

 Thank you to all the club members who were able to compete in this annual 
cup event. The event dates back to 1936 and has a great history in the club 
and also Dawlish town. The week long tournament was played within the club 
this year but has been offered in the past to all bowlers in the local area. 

Kevin who has a real passion for the event was the main organizer this year. He 
was really happy to see so many people take part but as always wants to see 
all members have a go next time around. 

The finals day on Saturday saw the semi finals between Steve Brown and Kevin 
Gibbins in one match and Mark Hinder and Warren Carpenter in the other. 
Kevin and Mark triumphed in the semis and went on to play in the final at 2pm. 
Mark had a great start but Kevin made his way back to win the final 21-12. 
Well done to both players and officials Colin & Alexandra in the final. 

A raffle was held afterwards and many prizes that were donated by members 
and local businesses helped to raise funds for the club. Thanks you to everyone 
who donated and helped with the raffle. 

MDL: AWAY TO BOVEY TRACEY 
On Monday August 15th the men travelled to Bovey Tracey thinking that they 
probably had to win their last three matches to avoid relegation to the second 
division. The game was played on a lovely summer’s evening with cricket 
being played at one end of the green and tennis at the other. The green had 
not been cut recently meaning that on rink one at least, it was slow and tight. 
The match finished in the gloom and just about under the tennis floodlights at 
one end.  

Warren, Anton, Tony B and Ken won 24-11. Dougie, Mike H, Eddie and John 
won 23-12. Mark, Mike F, Nigel and Tony D won 26-18. While Lee, Noel, Colin 
and Kevin lost 12-18. Dawlish winning 85-59 and gaining 12 points. Just 2 more 
wins required! 

 Ken Brimacombe 



Aliquam 
dolor. 

Thank you to all the members for paying their 
subscriptions on time, which makes my job 
much easier. The Club Bank account has a 
healthy balance with the recent bonus of a 
donation towards the cost of maintaining the 
green from Teignbridge Council of £4,000, 
which was not expected. The increase in the 
membership is healthy and is still going up 
with 3 new members joining this month. We 
have paid all suppliers and are managing to 
cover the day-to-day running costs of the 
club out of income. As a matter of interest, 
the Sum Up payment system, in the last 4 
weeks, took £800 in bar sales, which shows 
how it is an important alternative to cash. 
Please try and support the next Charity Day 
on the 28th August, as this is a very important 
income stream for the club. Thanks to all the 
Committee members and volunteers for all 
their hard work, which is turning the club 
round and is making it one of the most 
vibrant clubs in the area 

Treasurer: Noel Nickless 

On Wednesday 17th August 
target bowls was played from 
10.00 to 15.00 for the benefit of 
Carnival funds. After a slow start 
it got really busy finally raising 
the sum of £74. 

The adult winner, who said that 
he hadn’t played since 2004, 
(yeh right!) scored 14 and the 
junior winner scored 5. Both 
received very nice trophies. 

Thank you to everyone who 
helped.   

               Ken Brimacombe 



Fixtures: 2022 
Men’s MDL: 
!Saturday 20th Aug 14.00 
Brixham St. Mary’s – Away 
 
!Tuesday 23rd Aug 18.00 
Brixham St. Mary's - Home  
 
Friendlies & Charity 
 
!Friday 26th Aug 14.00 
Topsham – Away 
 
!Sunday 28th Aug 10.00-17.00 
Rods Cup Fun Day 
Dawlish Bowling Club 
 
Club: 
Singles 
Pairs 
Triples 
Fours 
Please ensure you check the boards in the 
clubhouse for all outstanding matches 
 
!Monday 12th Sept 18.00 
Monday Night League Finals 
Ladies v Gents followed by presentations 
The bar will be open 
 
!Wednesday 7th Sept 10am  
Wednesday Morning League Finals 
Followed by presentation 
The bar will be open after the game and food will be 
available, so let’s celebrate a great season of 
Wednesday Morning very well organised by Eddie! 
 
!Saturday 24th Sept 14.00 
Lampeter Bowls Club Home 
Six mixed rinks 
 
!Friday 30th Sept Green Closes 
 
 



  

 


